
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

  

 
 

 
 
 

 

  

 

Hello and welcome to our April newsletter. Over this month we 

have seen the country begin to open up again a little and 

hopefully return to a little more normality. 

I thank all of the children, parents, carers and staff who have 

continued to work hard to keep us all as safe as possible – 

through high levels of testing, supporting when people in your 

household have been unwell and the increased rules around 

keeping our distance when on site. This has really helped us at 

school to keep in line with the government guidelines in the way 

that we should. 

As we have now moved in to the summer term, we hope to 

begin to take part in trips out and about in our local community 

again, these will be smaller trips and all will have a COVID risk 

assessment. We will make sure that class teachers share any 

information about any trips with parents and carers, and if you 

have any concerns, please feel free to share these with school. 

You will be pleased to hear that we have begun work on 

creating the class groups for next year, and hope to be able to 

take part in full transition activities this year – as we move in to 

June and July we will share this information with you and about 

the activities that will be taking place. 

Following our focus on recovery in the curriculum during this very 

disjointed year, I am sure you will be pleased to hear that we are 

now operating in school curriculums in a much more normal way 

– we hope that this is able to continue. 

Take Care  

Laura Slinn 

 

Friday 30th April 2021: Issue 9 
 

Diary Dates: 

 
Monday 3rd May – 

School Closed 

(Bank Holiday) 

 

Thursday 6th May – 

School Open (no 

longer required as 

a polling station) 

 

Wednesday 19th 

May or Thursday 

20th May – Parents 

Evening (Remote – 

Telephone Call or 

via Microsoft 

Teams) 

 
Monday 24th May – 

Science & Outdoor 

Learning Week 

 
Monday 31st May – 

Friday 4th June  

May Half Term 

 

Thursday 1st July – 

Bubble 1 Swimming 

Gala 

 

Friday 2nd July – 

Bubble 2 Swimming 

Gala 

 

Wednesday 7th July 

– Sports Day 
 

The activities above will be 

held in school, for the 

children to take part in 

due to the COVID 19 

restrictions. 

 



 

Blue Class have really settled back into the school routine, it has been so nice 

to begin the Summer Term in Blue Class with all of us being together! 

The class have engaged with our new topic of ‘The Farm’. We have linked this 

around the song of ‘Old MacDonald’. 

The children engaged and interacted with their friends, to a range of topic 

based ‘free flow’ activities. 

We have shared the big class book of the song and tried hard to join in with the 

actions and some words. In our communication lessons, we have all tried hard 

to learn the Makaton signs of the animals in the song of ‘Old MacDonald’. 

It has been great to finally go swimming. We have all tried hard in the water 

and on our dressing skills before and after the swimming lessons. 

We have begun our new scheme in PSHE, learning all about ourselves. We look 

forward to sharing this with you at parents evening with some of the 

photographs. 

We are looking forward to lots of other exciting activities next month! 

  



 

 

 

  

Orange Class have had a lovely start back to this term. They have all settled in 

really well and have worked really hard. 

Our topic this term is ‘A Starry Night’ and we have done lots of lovely activities. 

We have made salt dough stars and decorated them to put in our sensory tuff 

tray. Our book this term is ‘How to Catch a Star’. 

They have all engaged really well with cooking and made star biscuits and 

space rock cakes. 

The children have all engaged well with our phonics and communication 

lessons and they are trying very hard with their Makaton.  

In PSHE, we have been looking at ourselves in mirrors and looking at 

photographs of ourselves and our friends. We have also planted some cress 

seeds so we can watch them grow. 

All the children are really happy to be back swimming and have all tried very 

hard in the water!  

 



 

 

 

  

 

Red class have been busy learning about Traditional tales.   

We have enjoyed listening to the story of the Gingerbread Man. We chose a 

character from the story, painted a picture of them and then used the picture 

to act out the story.  

We designed our own Gingerbread Men then made them on Wednesday in 

the school kitchen. On Thursday we iced them and we hope you enjoyed 

testing them at home!  

Swimming has been wonderful and we are pleased to be able to do this 

again.  

In Maths it has been all about shapes; the children have been very good and 

named the shapes, learnt how to build towers and made pictures with 

shapes.  

We have started the Castles and Knights topic and we have begun painting a 

large castle for outside. If you have any books or have been to visit Dudley 

Castle, we would love to see them or hear about it.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
I am very happy to welcome all of Green class back after the Easter holidays. 

So far this term we have been learning about fables. Our first one has been ‘The boy who 

cried wolf.’ We have ordered the story creating a story mountain, acted out the fable 

using masks and there were some amazing acting skills! 

In our Jigsaw session (PSHE), we have been looking at roles and responsibilities and this 

week we will be looking at friendships.   

We had a little treat from Mrs Smith on a warm Friday afternoon. We had these in the 

garden, a place where we all love to be; to work, to play together and in the dirt! 

During our Maths session we just had to make biscuits and we needed to get the 

ingredients right. They were yummy!  The ingredients were then left out for the children to 

choose to bake in the afternoon.  

 

In our Art session we used paint to show how we felt, 

choosing a different colour for different feelings. We 

then worked with Mrs Hill to let her know what each 

feeling was.   

Our topic work has been about ‘Terrific Time Travel’. We have done some work for 

Science, Geography and History.  

We found out where Rome is and plotted the journey by sea. We experimented with 

finding out which materials make the best rafts.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Yellow Class had a great week leading up to Easter. We prepared for our Royal 

Banquet and afternoon tea by making a Victoria sponge cake, sandwiches and 

serving trays.  

We enjoyed going on an Easter egg hunt and learning about the Easter story. 

We celebrated St George’s Day by having a class assembly. We found out about St 

George and the story where he defeated the dragon. We made a shield with the St 

George cross. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Friday 23rd April was St George’s Day, so Purple Class celebrated the day with the very 

English tradition of a tea party. The children all enjoyed cakes and biscuits, but also 

learnt some life skills as they helped to open the packaging, serve each other, and 

tidy up afterwards. A couple of children also enjoyed a cup of tea. Overall, it was a 

nice way to end my first week as their new class teacher. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Following the questionnaire results from our recent parent survey, we are working on different 

areas of improvement to our school. One of those is to improve our communication with 

everyone.  Please find below the way we will endeavour to improve this: 

 

There are some universal ways for us to communicate together. Any information 

that is about learning or curriculum will be shared through daily ClassDojo 

messages from the teacher or in person conversations on collection of your child 

by the teacher or TA that has been working with them that day. 

ClassDojo is a great way for parents and carers to contact classes directly and 

share information from home – this is checked by class staff daily. You can also 

ring into school at any time. 

If there has been an accident or 

injury in school the class teacher 

will telephone to report this to 

you and will let you know how 

your child is and what action 

was taken. This will be done as 

soon as possible and before 

your child comes home. 

If your child is presenting as poorly 

and needs to be collected from 

school, the school office will call you 

to let you know – they will have the 

information from the class team to 

share with you.  

If there has been a safeguarding 

incident at school, this may be 

some information shared from a 

pupil, some information about 

support that has become 

available or to arrange a 

meeting Hayley Dyer, David 

Murphy or Laura Slinn will call as 

soon as we have information 

available. 

If we have had to follow your 

child’s individual behaviour plan 

and used any of the information 

outlined on there, the class 

teacher or SCIPr lead David 

Murphy will call to let you know at 

the end of the day.  If this is the first 

use of an intervention, David 

Murphy will call as soon as the 

incident has ended. 

If parents and carers have confidential information that you would like to 

share, need further advice or support or to raise any concerns, you are more 

than welcome to contact Hayley, David, or Laura at school on the phone, or 

through email at any time. 



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Group % Attend 

Blue Class 97.2 

Red Class 92.5 

Orange Class 98.6 

Green Class 97.3 

Yellow Class 84.4 

Purple Class 89.9 

 

 

 

Congratulations to: 

Orange Class 

You have the best    

Attendance for the Month  

Well done to all of you. 

 

This month’s sign is Dragon – why not 

practise signing it as you say it to your 

children this week. 

Fingers flicker as they move forwards. See 

it in action: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QPk

b9Nhxe5A 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QPkb9Nhxe5A
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QPkb9Nhxe5A


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please look at our website www.cherrytrees.staffs.sch.uk where you will find more 

guidance about Covid-19 – related pupil absence. 

http://www.cherrytrees.staffs.sch.uk/

